
 

March 

 Town Board Report 

RECREATION: 

- LBP and LSP registrations are going great, numbers are better than expected.  

- Spring Training Begins on the 16th. 

- We are on the verge of completing our Summer Program Booklet. Construction projects 

at LCSD this summer are making things a little difficult for us to squeeze in some camps. 

We are collaborating with the school staff and administrators on scheduling as much as 

we possibly can. 

- Current adult programming includes cardio step class, strength & stretch class, Yoga Chí, 

and co-ed volleyball. 

- Lansing Varsity Boys basketball unfortunately ended their season, defeated by Waverly 

in the Sectional Championship game on March 3rd. 

PARKS: 

- We have removed all the concrete barriers at Salt Point and replaced them with natural 

logs. 

- We will be continuing to do dock work over the next couple of weeks. New pressure 

treated lumber is not lasting like it used to. 

- Donna Scott gave a presentation called Salt, Boats & the Erie Canal. This was part of our 

Salt Point Speaker Series in conjunction with the Lansing Historical Association. It was 

an amazing presentation. 

- The Salt Point osprey camera will be upgraded to stream to YouTube directly, if 

everything goes as planned. 

- The mirrors and fans have been replaced on each side of the restrooms at the park. 

- Tree pruning and stumps removal at Myers will be ongoing this month. 

- Both of our new mowers have arrived, and the old mowers have been listed for sale. 

- We performed some camper pad work in the campground and fixed up some of the 

interior roadways in Myers Park. 

- Our new swing bench has been delivered for Ludlowville Park to overlook the falls; we 

hope to install that soon. 

- The second installment of boat slip payments was due on Friday the 8th. 

- The trails working group is making great progress, we hope to have more information 

delivered to the Town Board very soon.  



- The Jonas Falls (Young property) easement has been completed by both parties’ 

attorneys and will be in front of the board to vote on. 

- The music in the park series calendar is attached to this report. As I stated at the last 

meeting, we did receive a $4,400 grant from the Community Arts Partnership to fund 

some of this series. 

- We are expanding the Lansing Center Trail to connect to Conlon Road on the west side.  

This will connect to the existing trail in two separate locations. We will also be cleaning 

some of the existing open ditches to remedy some of the wet locations on the trail. 

BUILDINGS:  

- Waiting for a Town Board decision on whether to upgrade the Town Hall HVAC or to 

spend $10,000 on necessary repairs for the current heating system. 

- We will be touring another highway department with several of our employees and Ruth 

to better envision what our needs may be with the new construction of our highway/dpw 

barn. 

- The Community Center now has WIFI access. 


